
 

                         
BROOMHAUGH C OF E FIRST SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER 6 SEPTEMBER 2019 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to School! We have had a wonderful first week back at Broomhaugh settling in to our new 
year groups and classes as well as meeting new friends. We would like to say an extra special welcome to 
our new Reception children who have really impressed us with their lovely smiles and excellent attitudes to 
new challenges. They have been busy exploring their new classroom, building, playing, writing, counting, 
singing and so much more! In Year 1/2 the children have put on puppet shows, made pirate clothes, done 
some beautiful handwriting and shared their fantastic Summer diaries. In Year 3/4 the children have been 
learning new and interesting details about each other, they have been doing some lovely art work, shared 
their diaries and even had their first swimming lesson of the term! We would also like to welcome 3 new 
children to Broomhaugh, Tristan, Samuel and Imogen – we are very pleased to welcome you to our school.  
 
At this time of year we are busy filling up our calendar with lots of lovely things. Please keep an eye on this 
weekly newsletter for updates and information about what is going on in school. Next week we will also 
send out letters for after school clubs for this half term.  
 
As we do annually, we have ‘Parent Welcome Meetings’ planned for next week.  We hope you will be able 
to come along to meet with your child’s teacher to hear about the class routines, year group expectations 
and how you can support your child at home.  
 
Our weekly celebration assembly takes place on a Friday morning so if your child has received a special 
award/achievement they would like to share with the school such as a sports trophy/award, music exam, 
karate belt etc. please bring it in to school for Mrs Gray on Friday morning.  
 
We want our children to have a strong voice here at Broomhaugh and really value their ideas for how to 
make our school a better place. We have elected our School Councillors and Eco Councillors this week and 
look forward to meeting with the children to discuss plans for this year.  
 
Finally, for everyone running the mini, junior or adult Great North Run this weekend we hope you have 
strong legs and enjoy the day – don’t forget to bring in your medals next Friday.  
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

                            S Gray 

 
Miss Ainsley & Mrs Gray 
Executive Head Teacher 
Executive Deputy Head Teacher 
 
 
Loving learning at Broomhaugh this week… 
 

     
 
 



Secret Garden 
 
We are going to be running a ‘secret gardening club’ at lunchtimes in school. These are our ‘before and 
after’ photographs. We would love any donations of spare/unwanted gardening tools and gloves as we 
would love to get as many children involved as possible. Please send these in to Mrs Hunter in school to be 
put to good use by our green fingered children!  
 

 
 
Explorers 
 
We are excited to be re-launching Explorers this term and hope that as many people as possible will get 
involved – more information to follow.  
 
P.E.  
 
Our specialist P.E. lessons will begin next week so please make sure all children have their full outdoor 
P.E. kit in school.  
       
          
 
Diary dates are printed below….new dates will be added in red so please check each week for any events/activities involving 
your child’s year group or the whole school.  
 

Diary Dates:  
Date Event Notes 

Wednesday 11 September Reception Class Welcome Meeting 2:45pm  

Friday 13 September  Year 1/2 Parent Welcome Meeting 3:30pm 
Year 3/4 Parent Welcome Meeting 3:15pm 

17 September Childhood Nasal Flu Forms to be returned by 
today 

Sent out Friday 6 September 

 
 

Swimming for Year 3 & 4 Pupils every Wednesday morning 


